
Making a difference in Salford: 

The Listening Loop 
 

 

 
 

 

 Informing change 

Engagement activity  

Clear purpose and focus 

Views and     voices 
Quotes from your service users. What has changed? 

Salford 
Safeguarding 
Children Partnership 

To consult with Parents for Positive change 
and work together consistently to develop a 
high-quality Threshold of Need Document 
for practitioners and families, compliant 
with Working Together to Safeguard 
Children 2018.    

 

In June 2021 a Focus Group was held 
inviting professionals, parents, and local 
communities to give views of the Draft 
Threshold Practice Guidance. The session 
was well attended by agencies from across 
the city with invaluable feedback from 
Parents for Positive Change in Salford 
provided.  

Work began to develop and produce a 
document that provides meaningful 
information with access to tools, to help 
with conversations, provide interventions 
and give examples of when additional 
support may be required. 

 

'The Support and Safeguarding in Salford: 
Helping children to thrive guidance'” was 
launched on 31/01/2022, replacing the 
'Threshold of need and response' in 
Salford. The Guidance is for anyone who 
works with or cares for children including 
families, professionals, and members of the 
community. It ensures the right support, from 
the right people is available at the right time, 
for children and their families and explains 
how to get different types of support. 

 

The final document was presented to the 
Parents Advocacy Group on 15/06/2022, 
where members who had contributed to the 
document were in attendance.  Feedback 
was positive.  Some suggestions were 
gathered on improving the layout of the 
document on the SSCP website. 

 

Feedback on the draft:  

• The document is readable and straightforward with no terminology that needs further explanation. 

• There is enough detail regarding types of support available. 

• Language and tone is non-threatening  
Feedback on published document: 

• The new model is better because its more about help. 

• The new model matches other models in Salford. 

• The language used is better than before. 

• It is a large document so It would be good to book mark the contents pages. 


